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CENTRAL YUKOOTOK HERITAGE CLUB

Newsletter #27 November, 2015

Council Presidents

President: Gary Fisher Kelowna- Angelee Skywork  250-868-2656
101-3606 25™ Ave Penticton-Gil Summerell 250-495-3350
Vernon, B.C. VIT 1P3 Prince George-Corinne Printz  250-964-7479
gwfish@shaw.ca Vernon- Bill Blair 250-545-7075

250-545-6375

Heritage Club web site: heritageclub.ca/people helping people

1™ Vice President- Bill Blair Newsletter-Please note update changes
2™ Vice President-Gil Summerell Pamela Pfannmueller 250-276-4330
Secretary-Wanda Fisher pubbajean@ gmail.com

Treasurer-Ed Ewanchuk

President’s Message:
Greetings:

We now find ourselves in the waning days of fall. I think most of our Chapter’s areas had a nice fall, which
was a relief after the heat and fires in the summer. I’m sure those of you who had to endure smoke and tense
situations are happy to see that time over.

As a Chapter President, I am pleased to see our new Heritage Club web site up, running and looking good. It
would please me as well, to know that our members are using this site and spreading the news to others.

As the 2™ Vice President of the National Executive, I attended the fall meetings in Ottawa. We had a very
full agenda, but came away with several issues resolved, which should assist us in running the Heritage Club
much smoother.

We are all excited about our Chapter’s newest Fundraiser. We are selling cotton, bucket style hats
embroidered with the Heritage Club logo. These are comfortable hats that can be worn for golfing, walking,
gardening, fishing etc. You will find an order form further on in the newsletter. So we want everyone to
jump on the bandwagon and get one of our exclusive hats!

For now, I wish you well. Enjoy the rest of the fall and your Christmas season next month whether you are
home or away and we will be in touch again in January.

Regards,

Garv Fisher
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COUNCIL NEWS:

Vernon Council:

A luncheon meeting was held on October 1 at Temptasian Restaurant as well as the same held on November 12 at C-
Lovers Fish & Chip Restaurant. Our annual Turkey dinner will be held on December 15 at the Pantry Restaurant. The
time is 5:00 p.m. for happy hour and 6:00 to sit down for a plated turkey dinner, with all the trimmings. The cost is
$20.00. There will be a raffle for two bottles of crated wine.

Congratulations to Sophie Kniaz for receiving an Award of Recognition from the UWAC for 58 years of dedicated
volunteer work for the Ukrainian Orthodox Church.

A wreath was laid on behalf of the Heritage Club at the Remembrance Day service at Kal Tire Place.

Penticton Council:

We held our last meeting at Zia’s in Summerland — 24 in attendance — Bob Otway gave an update on the Bi-annual
meeting in 2016 — it will be held in Penticton at the Day’s Inn — on 16th,17th and 18th of September — if you plan on
attending from out of town phone them and reserve your room — just mention heritage club and you will be given the
preferred rate — further info will be forthcoming re planned activities. Wanda Fisher gave us an update re a possible trip
to Whitehorse and Dawson City — it is a difficult task to get everything together — we had two 50/50 draws — one for
$12.00 and one for $11.00 — we had five guests from Vernon — Gary Fisher gave us an overview of their road trip to
other offices in the north central area of the zone — we had to cancel the proposed trip to Tulalup Casino due to the poor
rate on the Canadian dollar — our next meeting will be held in Osoyoos on December 8th at 12:00 at Troy’s Grill —
excellent food — come and join us . Gil

CHAPTER NEWS:

We would like to invite all our members to visit the new Heritage Club web site. It is very user friendly and you will find
information on our Mandate, Constitution and Bylaws, a link to all the Chapters, Heritage Club forms Heritage Club
Canada and National Executive Minutes as well as AGM Minutes. Another site to visit is the Canada Post Alumni. Here
you will find information on retiree benefits and forms, CPC Health Insurance, pension information and information on
Johnson Insurance.

It is now time to consider signing up to answer SANTA LETTERS in your area. Bob Otway from Penticton is once again
heading up this program. This is a wonderfully rewarding job, as many of our SANTA LETTER writers will tell you. We
hear some very heartwarming stories every year. Here is a wonderful story sent in by Lois Godfrey, a retired postal
employee from Kitimat. This letter proves what a small community can do to make something wonderful happen.

Teresa Mildenberger and Istart answering letters about December 2. We service Kitimat and Kitamaat Village, the First
Nations village near here. Occasionally, we get one from someone who is visiting the area. We always have it planned so
all theletters from theschools are answered before Christmas break.

Last year, we had a challenge that proved just how special the service at Canada Post can be. We received an envelope of
Santa letters from a Hazelton primary class that had been sent to Teirace for reply. Unfortunately they sat there for
about two weeks as there was no one to answer them. We received them just two days before the break. What to do?

After the letters were answered, the Kitimat Supervisor called Terrace to confirm that the specially marked envelope
would not be held up in Terrace dispatch. It was sent through to Hazelton on the night mail run and first thing in the
morning, the Hazelton Post Office telephoned the teacher who picked up the envelope on her way toschool. She and the
children were thrilled to receive their letters on the last day before Christmas break.

You have tolove it when things really come together!

Lois Godfrey
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You can also see from this letter that letter writers are very much needed in the Hazelton and Terrace areas. So please
consider helping us out and signing up. You can contact Bob Otway at 1-250-493-5532 or e-mail robert-o@shaw.ca for
more information.  Please remember to fill out your volunteer sheet with the number of letters answered and return
the sheet to Gary Fisher at the year end. As a letter writer, your name will be entered in a contest for a prize. You can
contact Bob or Gary for a form.

If you want to get a Shingles Vaccine, it would be best to get a prescription from your Doctor. This shot is covered by
your extended medical insurance.

Next year, 2016, is a banquet year. Bob Otway and Gil Summerell are heading up the committee. The event will take
place in Penticton on September 16 — 18, 2016. The location is the Days Inn & Conference Centre. The Days Inn is
offering us a great price of $95.00 per room, which includes breakfast. Bob Otway is urging everyone to book their hotel
room as soon as possible at 1-250-493-6616. When you call for your reservation, ask for the Heritage Club block. The
weekend will include a free Meet & Greet on Friday the 16", Saturday the 17* will be the banquet dinner and Sunday
the 18" will be the bi annual general meeting. As well, Bob and Gil are anticipating some good activities for Saturday the
17" as well. There will be more details and a banquet package coming your way in the New Year.

We recently donated to Judy Keckalo for the Royal Purple’s Charities, 565 Campbell soup labels and 25 Ibs. of pull tabs
and aluminum. Thank you to George Wheeler of Prince George for 20 of those pounds of pull tabs!

Wanda Fisher of Vernon is organizing a 5-day group visit to Whitehorse and Dawson City in the summer of 2016. This is
a short introductory visit to the Yukon, or if you have visited in years past, a chance to see what changes have taken
place. Currently hotel rates and flight rates are not available for the summer. Tentatively we are looking at the first
week of July 2016. You will need to book your own transportation as there are no packages offered for this type of trip,
however if we were to have a group of 10+ flying out of Kelowna, we could get a group fare with Air North. Air North
flies out of Kelowna direct to the Yukon on Sundays and Thursdays. Some people may prefer to drive. We would
encourage everyone to watch for seat sales with all air lines once we can secure dates. We will arrange to meet at the
Hotel and then travel as a group around Whitehorse and Dawson City before flying home. Wanda will book the hotel for
everyone and organize our excursions and meal locations. We are, of course, anticipating our Yukon Heritage Club
members to join us. More details will become available later. If you are interested in joining us on this visit or if you
have any questions, contact Wanda Fisher at 1-250-545-6375 or e-mail gwfish@shaw.ca

It is now time to return your completed Volunteer Sheets which were sent to you in January. These sheets are very
valuable as they show the commitment the Heritage Club members make over the year.
Please send your sheets to Gary Fisher at the address on the front of this newsletter or e-mail them to gwfish@shaw.ca

The Chapter has made a donation to the Vernon Museum and Archives in the amount of $150. This is a thank you to the
museum for conducting three wonderful tours to the museum, and the satellite museums at Paddlewheel Park and the
Vernon Army Camp during the Presidents’ AGM which was held in Vernon in May/June of this year.

We would like to thank Pam Pfannmueller for her donation of this
great collection of postal artifacts. These items will very much
enhance the postal exhibit that the Heritage Club is helping with at
the Vernon Museum and Archives. Keep in mind, that if you have
any items that you no longer want, we will gladly accept them as a
donation.

Editors note:

Moving helped purge some of my treasures. Many small post -
offices still have memorabilia saved somewhere in the building. See 1

if they are willing to get it into a museum so everyone can enjoy it. CANADS
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Here are a couple of photos from the Annual Golf Tournament. Winners were Fred Jarvis and Bill Blair.

“Another great Heritage Club camp out in September. The weather was the best ever. Everyone who attended enjoyed
the fun and games including fishing. A thank you to Vernon Post Office for their contribution. Look forward to seeing
everyone at Skimikin Lake in September 2016. Dates are Wednesday the 7" to Sunday the 11", after Labour Day.
Cheers, Wil & Di Turner

We must apologize for
inadvertently having two
different dates for the
camp out in the July
newsletter.

Fortunately, it was sorted
out and everyone landed
at Skimikin Lake on the
correct dates as this
message and the photos
from Willard Turner
indicate:
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INTRODUCING THE CHAPTER 29 FUNDRAISER

D

Greenwood, British Columbia Canada’s Smallest City

Greenwood, in British Columbia’s southern interior, is Canada’s smallest incorporated city. But while that
moniker correctly describes the city in terms of the number of inhabitants, it doesn’t do justice to the sense of
community spirit and determination to survive in spite of the long odds against it throughout its 119-year
history. Perhaps the giant Phoenix bird which looms over the Crowsnest Highway close to city hall is a symbol
of those determinations which has seen the community rise up, fall down, and rise up again.

The search for gold in the last decades of the 19" Century was the foundation for the existence of the city. Gold seekers
migrated east from the Cariboo district of central B.C. to the Boundary district of southern B.C. starting in the 1860s.
Following Rock Creek to the Kettle River, then to the mouth of Boundary Creek, and north along the valley to all the
creek’s various tributaries, the prospectors found gold and silver and copper.




image6.png
Page 6

In 1895, an enterprising gentleman by the name of Robert Wood saw the opportunity to supply the new miners with goods
and services. He purchased a pre-emption at the confluence of Twin Creek and Boundary Creek. Before the year was
ended, he registered the place as a town-site known as Greenwood City. And being an astute businessman, Wood made
sure ‘his town’ was to be the centre of commerce for the entire district by building/improving roads from all the mining
camps to Greenwood. In December 1895, he made application to the Dominion Government for a post office with
himself (who else?) as the first postmaster. The official opening for the post office was March 1, 1896.

With its population approaching 500 in 1897, Greenwood was incorporated as a city. Two years later, the Columbia &
‘Western Railway (owned by the Canadian Pacific Railway) arrived from the east and Greenwood’s population jumped to
more than 2,000. The city was undoubtedly the business and cultural centre of the Boundary district.

In 1901, the B.C. Copper Co. smelter was “blown in” and provided a significant economic stimulus for the next two
decades. The courthouse for the Supreme Court of the County of Yale was constructed in 1903 (now the home of the
Greenwood city hall). A new combined post office and customs building was erected in 1915. Grandiose in appearance,
the building symbolized the permanence and prosperity felt by the community at that time. But, like all good things, it
would not last forever.

When the hostilities in Europe ended in 1918, the demand for copper dropped, prices plummeted, and the Boundary
district smelters and mines closed down. People departed the district for new opportunities elsewhere. Only 500 people
were recorded as living in Greenwood by 1921 and that number dipped as few as 170 in 1941. To help prevent the city
from becoming a ghost town, the mayor in 1942 persuaded the federal government to make Greenwood one of several
internment camps in B.C. and Alberta for Japanese-Canadians who were being forcibly removed from the west coast after
war was declared with Japan. Eventually, over 1,200 displaced Japanese-Canadians were housed in Greenwood’s many
empty residences, business blocks and hotels. The city was a lively community — again. Many of these new residents
stayed after the war and helped greatly to build the vibrant city that exists today.

Perhaps the mythical Phoenix bird had something to do with the revival too. Thank you AL Donnelly for this contribution.

Postmaster Jean Higashi, CP
Area Supervisor Darren Smith

100 Anniversary of the Greenwood Post ;
and former Postmaster Carol Hotel Row Built in 1899 Office Buikling - May 28, 2015 Built May 28 1915

BEREAVEMENTS:
Condolences go out to the families of Bud Crowder of Kamloops who passed away on August 4, and Ron Ennis of Vancouver,
formerly of Vernon.




